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Congratulations to the 
14 students who com-
peted in the Gympie 
Cross Country Trials 
on Tuesday. Well 
done to Mia, Layla F, 
Parker, Poppy and Ru-
by M for being select-
ed to represent Gym-
pie Schools in the 
Wide Bay selection 
trials later this month.  

We are excited to hear that a FREE afternoon Cricket Blast Pop-Up program 
will be starting soon for children in the Kilkivan and surrounding areas. This 
will be held at the Weier Oval and is organised by Cricket Queensland with 
funding from Woolworths Community Fund. More details will come out 
soon. 
  
There will be some changes to tuckshop for the remainder of the term. The 
next Tuckshop will be the Show Special that families had pre-ordered for the 
16th May. Then, in weeks 6-10, we will have Friday only tuckshop. During 
this time there will be maintenance and upgrades happening in the existing 
tuckshop, so we will use the home economics kitchen as a make-shift tuck-
shop. Unfortunately, this will mean that only ordered food will be available 
to be served. Food will be delivered to the primary classrooms. Secondary 
students will be able to access their ordered food from the home economics 
room.   
 
Sports Day will now be on Friday 7th June and will be at the Weier Oval. This 
day is so much excitement for children and their families. We’re currently 
looking for more helpers in the canteen for Sports Day; please contact Lau-
ren on 0417 714 081 if you are available to help out. We look forward to see-
ing you there for a day of fun!  
 
 

Notice: 
SRS fees are now due.  
Please contact the of-
fice on 5487 3333 if you 
have any questions or 
concerns about this 
fee.  



PBL LESSON 

 

OFFICE NEWS 

CANS FOR CAMPS 

Please remember to donate eligible bottles and 
cans to help us reduce costs for our camps, such 
as the 2026 Secondary Canberra Trip, Borumba 
camps, Treks, and camps for our primary students.  
 
Please take these straight to the Kilkivan Post    

Office and quote Scheme ID Number C100005263.  

Anyone in Queensland can support 
this fundraiser just by quoting our 
Scheme ID, so please tell everyone 
you know.  

STUDENT ABSENCE 
Please remember, if your student is absent from 
school to report their absence to the office staff  
by phone or through QParents. 
 
BUS 
Please advise admin staff if your child will not be 
catching the bus as per their usual days. 
Thank you, 
Karen, Krystal and Gyneth 

PBL Lesson Week 4 
I am a Learner: Eating healthy 

food at school  

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

PHOTO GALLERY 

Week 3 Term 2  Overall  

SCHOOL 90.7% 

Prep 88.3% 

Year 1 95% 

Year 2 96.3% 

Year 3 96.4% 

Year 4 91.5% 

Year 5 93.3% 

Year 6 87.7% 

Year 7 88.3% 

Year 8 81.7% 

Year 9 90.5% 

Year 10 97.3% 

https://behaviour.education.qld.gov.au/supportingStudentBehaviour/PositiveBehaviourforLearning/Documents/pbl-parent-information.pdf




 

The 5-6 class have been very busy this term!  

In English, the Year 5 class has read The Lorax and watched the film, then practiced 
writing a comparison of the two. This week, we are beginning to read Babe: The 
Sheep-Pig to prepare for our assessment later in the term. The Year 6 class has been 
reading and comparing informative and narrative texts on the same topic. Many were 
very sad to read about the mistreatment of Moon Bears, and we all agreed that the 
picture book Moon Bear Rescue was much more powerful than the information bro-
chure about bear farms.  

We have just wrapped up our unit on time and are reviewing fractions and decimals in 
Maths. Students have been loving our Maths rotations, where students complete 
hands-on tasks, play games, use computers and work in small groups with staff to al-
low for repetition, multiple exposures and different applications of the content.  

Students have also been busily creating a special gift for Mother’s Day, where they 
have designed their own images using computer software. We hope that all of our lov-
ing parents and carers enjoy their special day this weekend!  

In the Classroom 












